Master Lock Company Milwaukee, Wisconsin

Attention: Mr. John Michor, Service Department

Dear Sir:

We are enclosing herewith a letter from you dated July 18, 1944 in which you advised us that you could not furnish us a key No. W1316 because it identified a padlock specially prepared for the United States Government, and that you had been instructed not to furnish keys for such locks without the authorization of the department involved.

We forwarded this letter to Lt A.B. Copping, commanding officer of the V-12 group here and he has put his authorization on the bottom of your letter.

I hope this sufficient authorization for you to send the key. Also send bill for cost of same and we shall be glad to remit promptly.

Yours sincerely,

Secretary, Physical Education Dept.